ABOUT FRIENDS OF CALLIGRAPHY

In October 1974, twenty interested scribes and letter-lovers gathered in Berkeley to discuss the possibility of organizing a Bay Area group for calligraphy. Everyone at the meeting agreed that such an organization would be welcome and that membership should be open to anyone interested who wanted to get together occasionally and exchange ideas. They wanted this group to organize lectures, exhibitions and workshops about calligraphy and related arts, and to provide information about classes, supplies and materials, and general goings-on through a newsletter.

The group named itself *Friends of Calligraphy*, a set of by-laws was written, and the first public meeting was held in March 1975.

The programs and activities of the Friends of Calligraphy are planned and implemented (with a little help from their friends) by a Council of five members who are elected each year at the Annual General Meeting in May. The Council members for the year 1976-77 are; Georgianna Greenwood, President; Bill Davidson, Vice-President; Virginia LeRoux, Treasurer; Susie Taylor; Thomas Ingmire.

E.O.C. members receive a newsletter three times a year, and other announcements of events. Membership is open to all; dues are \$10.00 due annually on July 1. For information, write:

Friends of Calligraphy Virginia LeRoux, Treasurer

El Cerrito, California 94530